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To: HRC 
 
Saturday, December 12, 2015 9:43 AM
Dear Ann Arbor Human Rights Commission,  

I have been following this process with great  interest ever since your subcommittee began work. Like others, I was disappointed that there was little opportunity for public dialogue along the way, and that too much enforcement seems left up to the police we want to oversee. 

However, I want to thank Dwight Wilson and all of you for a long hard year of work crafting this proposal: for long hours of research, interviews and internal discussions trying to get the wording as clear and convincing as possible. Also, I appreciated your decision to have some dialogue about your proposal Wednesday evening, after the official hearing had ended. 

I encourage you to take advantage of the time between now and your conversation with our new Police Chief, James White, to 1) get some well deserved rest and then  2) to design another meeting with the public where some constructive dialogue can take place,  perhaps around a table or in circles, rather than the formal city hall set up.  

The unresolved distress over the shooting of Aura Rosser still provides Ann Arbor with the opportunity to make this step toward more community  oversight of the police force. We should accept your proposal and get started on the long process of developing all the complex processes that will be needed to set up this oversight board, staff it,  train it and put it to work. 

Sincerely,

Lucia Heinold

Member, ICPJ Racial and Economic Justice Task Force
Member, First Unitarian Universalist Congregation,  Challenging Racism
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